MINUTES FROM FEBRUARY 6, 2023 BOWMAN COUNCIL MEETING

The February 6, 2023 Bowman Council Meeting was called to order by Mayor Patsy Rhett @ 7:00 p.m. Present were councilmembers, Pelzer, Carter and Glenn. Councilperson Rogers was absent.

Mayor Rhett then asked for a motion to amend the Agenda due to the addition of the Special budget minutes be adopted and the information about the garbage rate increase. Motion was made by Councilman Carter and 2nd by Councilperson Pelzer. The motion carried. The agenda was then followed as outlined.

Mrs. Janet Delk then presented the Town with a computer generated poem that was done by her grandson as well as a \$200.00 donation was made by the Delk's for the beautification program. Mayor Rhett and the Council then thanked them for their gifts to the Town.

Mayor Rhett then published the financial report.

ADMINISTRATIVE UPDATES:

- (1) 2ND Budget reading accepted and approved
- (2) Letter of PER approval published by Mayor
- (3) Hazard Mitigation Resolution read and approved by council
- (4) Spring challenge published by Mayor
- (5) Read Across America letter and request read by Mayor
- (6) Summer Youth Football information published by Mayor and a request from Councilman Carter to assist with this project for our kids.

Mayor Rhett then called for a motion for Executive Session to discuss Proposed Land Purchase and Garbage Rate Increase. After discussion the meeting was then brought back to order. It was agreed that the town would proceed with the purchase of property from Mrs. Katherine Matthews, to wit: Map #0246-19-12-005.000, Lot 1 for the price of \$5,000.00 and to increase the current garbage rate by .75 to accommodate the increase from Waste Management. Said increase to take effect immediately. Both items were approved and passed by Council.

Departmental Reports were then made by the council representatives and the agenda proceeded as outlined. Mayor Rhett mentioned about the

accomplishment of 5th grade students throughout the school district for Outstanding Character and that Ms. Dilon Berry from Bowman was one of the recipients.

Mayor Rhett then called for a Motion to adjourn. Motion was made and carried and the February meeting was adjourned.

